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Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
December 11, 2012
The meeting began at 6:35 pm.
All present introduced themselves.

Secretary’s report – Jennifer Weddell
The November minutes were not sent out ahead of the meeting so they will be sent and voted on by email after tonight’s meeting.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming
· Savings balance per 11/30/12 bank statement is $20,801.14.

· Checking balance per 11/30/12 bank statement as of is $4,292.05
· Year-to-date income through November is $24,834.01.

· Year-to-date expenses through November are $20,661.19.

· Form 990 EZ and the State Attorney General’s annual report are ready to be filed. Angel brought copies to the meeting for board members to review. They will be filed by December 17, but Angel will keep a copy if anyone would like to review them in more detail.
The board unanimously approved the treasurer’s report.
Principal’s Report

We are looking at a springtime start on the new addition. John L. met with the building construction team to review the plans. Shannon suggested having photos and plans for the remodel on display during Welcome to White Bear Week tours.
Kirsten Duoos will be connecting with the MIPTO soon to talk about the IB re-authorization coming up this Fall.

Ashland Productions is underway with before-school practices a couple times a week.

January 7th starts Welcome to White Bear Week. All new area families will be invited to tour and current families are encouraged to spread the word to their friends and neighbors. John L. is seeking parent volunteers to help with tours for prospective families.

Dr. Kathy Moore, school psychologist, received a Brosius grant and will purchase a treadmill and some other equipment to help with some of the needs of more active kids. Sarah Wagoner and Kirsten Duoos also received a grant to purchase Chromeboxes that will go into a new Inquiry area in the media center.
The business meeting adjourned at 6:55 PM.
Open Forum – District Presentation on IB Middle Years Program
Dr. Lovett, (Superintendent), Dr. McDowell (Sunrise Principal) and Jill Pearson (IB Middle Years Coordinator) joined us to listen to families’ questions and concerns about the IB Middle Years program that is being implemented at Sunrise and Central. Several parents joined the meeting for the forum. The PowerPoint presentation shown by Jill Pearson will be available on the MIPTO website.
Meeting Attendance
	Board Members
	Staff

	X
	Shannon Otto (Co-Chair)
	X
	John Leininger (principal)

	
	Cami Raeburn (Co-Chair)
	
	Gayle Chapman (volunteer coordinator)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	
	Kirsten Duoos (IB coordinator)

	X
	Jennifer Weddell (Secretary)
	
	

	
	Jodi Hawkins
	
	

	
	Michelle Johnson
	Others

	X
	Becky Richnofsky
	X
	Janet Newberg (school board)

	X
	John Rogers
	X
	Cris Davis (parent)

	X
	Lisa Setterlund
	
	

	
	Sonya Zuker
	
	


The next regular meeting of the Matoska International PTO board will be held on Tuesday, January 8th at 6:30 PM in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
